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Time is marching on and we are over half way through this school year!  Spring term has been a 
very busy time and we have had many exciting learning opportunities.  All of the children loved           
transforming their classrooms in order to create their very own museum, displaying their amazing  
thematic work.  They all took a journey into the past as they toured the school!  Nursery and          
reception classes have enjoyed a wide range of activities that have made learning irresistible (Please 
visit the website to see their stories).  Year 1 were fascinated by toys from the past when the        
Victorian toy workshop visited Beulah and Year 2 enjoyed their sunny day out  touring London visiting 
the landmarks that they have been learning about.  Next week will be filled with fun and reading; 
every day has an activity linked to Book Week.  Don’t forget we would like the children to come 
to school dressed as a book character on Monday.  During the day, we w ill have a whole 
school parade, where each child can show off their costume and tell us who they are.  Prizes will be 
given out for the child/children that make the most effort with their costume! We will also be giving 
out the prizes for the ‘Book in the Box’ competition. Well done to all of the children that have created 
their fantastic boxes-it will be very hard to choose winners!  

Exciting News: 
We are thrilled to announce that Miss Tayab recently married.  We would like to offer our             
congratulations to the happy couple and wish them well for the future. Miss Tayab has now become 
Mrs Sabboora. 

Parents Coffee Morning: 
Please come in and join other parents for  a coffee and chat on Tuesday 14th March 9:00am—10am.  
You will also have the opportunity to meet Barbara  Allen and Robert Pezet from the Mental Health 
Support Team (MHST).  

Parent MACs: 
I am very pleased to announce that we have two new parent members of the academy council 
(MAC). They are Mrs Stephanie Amponsah –parent of Nyla in Purple Class and Ms Sinead  
Donoughue—parent of Lorcan in Yellow Class. I will be placing posters of our parent MACs around the 
school. Please say hello if you have the opportunity. 

Debbie Butler 
Head Beulah Infants and Nursery 

Applications for admissions to Beulah Nursery in Sept 2023:  
Do you or anyone you know have a child born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020?  
You must apply as soon as possible for a nursery place by contacting the school office because there 
are only a few places remaining. 

Packed Lunches 
If your child brings a packed lunch to school please could you make sure that it is a healthy packed 
lunch.  All food must  be nut free and no chocolate or food with chocolate is allowed.  

OFSTED VISIT: We look forward to sharing the outcome of our recent inspection w ith 
you in the coming weeks. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the pupils for their eloquence 
and honesty whilst speaking to the inspectors. They did us all proud and were a credit to you all.  

Attendance  Please remember to call the office first thing if your child is unable to come into school  
a call must be made each day of absence.  Could I also remind you to carefully check the school 
term dates so that you can ensure any holidays or family visits are not booked during term time. 

NEU Teachers strike: 
At the time of writing, the NEU strike that is planned for next Thursday 2nd March is due to go 
ahead. We will of course keep you updated but advice at the moment is for parents to make         
alternative childcare plans. 


